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STATUS REPORT ON CULTURAL FACILITIES REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

At its meeting on September 28, 2010, your Committee requested the Office of 
the City Administrative Office to coordinate the issuance of a Request for Proposal (RFP) for 
the partnering of fifteen Cultural Facilities. In the interim, Council approved the removal of the 
William Grant Still Art Center (C.F. 10-1831) and the four facilities located at Barnsdal l Park 
(1 0-0773-SS) from the RFP process. As a result of these actions, a total of ten facil ities remain 
for inclusion in the RFP (Attachment). Six facilities are currently partnered. The four 
remaining facilities include two theatres currently operated by Cultural Affairs and two new 
junior arts centers which have not yet opened. 

Additionally, this Office was requested to address concerns raised by various 
departments and identify funding for the continued operation of the facilities for the balance of 
the current fiscal year. 

FUNDING FOR CULTURAL FACILITIES 

In December, 2010, the Department of Cultural Affairs indicated that funding in 
the amount of $396,000 would be required to continue operation of the fifteen facilities through 
the end of the 2010- 2011 fiscal year. To date, approximately $240,000 has been identified to 
partially fund operations through the end of the fiscal year. This Office has identified an 
additional $130,000 from prior year Capital Improvement Expenditure Plan funds set aside for 
Cultural Affairs, which can be transferred to the Department to fund the ongoing operations of 
the faci lities. This transfer will increase the funding available for the Cultural Facilities to 
$370,000. An additional $ 26,000 is required to provide full funding through the end of the 
fiscal year. This Office will be including recommendations to transfer the $130,000 as part of 
the next Financial Status Report. We will continue to work with Cultural Affairs to identify the 
remaining funds necessary to continue operation through June 30, 2010. 

This Office is currently working with the Mayor's Office to develop the budget for 
2011-2012, including identifying funding to continue operations pending the completion of the 
RFP process and funding requirements for both Barnsdall Park and the William Grant Still Art 
Center. 
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STATUS OF REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

This Office is working with the Office of the City Attorney to finalize the Draft 
Request for Proposal to be submitted to Council. Based on our discussions with the City 
Attorney we will need to issue an RFP in order to select providers for the new junior arts 
centers and theaters. Additionally, a new process must be completed for facilities with existing 
partnership agreements. These agreements are currently expired and the City Attorney has 
advised that a competitive process is required. This Office is proposing that the agreement 
approved for the Nate Holden Performing Arts Center serve as the model for the terms to be 
included in the RFP. The key terms would include the following: 

• Rent will be based on $1 per year and a service agreement requiring a specific level of 
arts programming; 

• Custodial, security, utilities and landscaping will be the responsibility of the Contractor; 
• Maintenance levels will be subject to negotiation; and 
• Stipend provided subject to the availability of funds. 

FACILITIES ON RECREATION AND PARKS PROPERTY 

Five facilities included in the RFP are located on Recreation and Parks 
Department property. Responsibility for Encino Folk Art Center, William Reagh Photography 
Center, and McGroarty Arts Center was transferred to Cultural Affairs when the Department 
was created in 1980. An operating agreement between Cultural Affairs and the Department of 
Recreation and Parks formalized the responsibilities for maintenance and landscaping. 
Recreation and Parks provides limited landscaping services at the five facilities. 

The City Attorney has advised that it will be necessary to present the proposed 
RFP to the Board of Recreation and Parks Commissioners for consideration. Additionally, it 
may be necessary to amend the current opera,ting agreements or the Los Angeles 
Administrative Code to formally assign responsibility for the operation of the facility located at 
Hermon Park in Arroyo Seco and the Lincoln Heights Junior Arts Center to Cultural Affairs. 

This Office is working with the City Attorney to address these issues. It is not the 
intent of the RFP to request the Department of Recreation and Parks to provide any additional 
support for these five facilities. 

MAINTENANCE 

The Department of General Services currently provides basic maintenance 
services for Cultural Affairs facilities, including the partnered art centers. GSD is not currently 
reimbursed for these costs. As part of the RFP process, an inspection of the facilities will be 
conducted in order to identify any fire/life/safety issues which must be addressed. Future 
funding of maintenance costs is under review and will be subject to negotiation as part of the 
RFP process. It should also be noted, that GSD is in the process of installing a new roof on the 
Warner Grand Theatre. 
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NEXT STEPS/TIMEUNE 

• March 2011 Finalize Request for Proposal 
• April, 2011 Present Request for Proposal to the Board of Recreation and Parks 

Commissioners and Council Committees 
• May, 2011 Issue Request for Proposals 
• July, 2011 Evaluate Request for Proposals 
• August 2011 Select Contractors 
• September, 2011-December, 2011 complete negotiations and execute agreements 
• January, 2012 new contracts take effect. 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the City Council receive and file this report. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT 

A recommendation to transfer $130,000 from Capital Improvement Expenditure Plan funds to 
the Department of Cultural Affairs will be included in the next Financial Status Report. It will 
be necessary to identify additional funding in 2011-2012 to continue operations at the William 
Grant Still Art Center and Barnsdall Park. 
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